
CCCCA Spring General Meeting 
April 23, 2020 
3:30 pm via Zoom 
29 members in attendance 
 
The meeting was called to order at 3:33 pm.   
 
The minutes of the November 8, 2019 Fall General Meeting were approved. 
 
The agenda of the Spring General Meeting was approved. 
 
Updates and Discussion of Statewide Impact Bargaining –  
There will not be Evaluations.  DCE seniority will not be affected if faculty are not able to teach this 
summer due to the pandemic and being required to teach remote.  
 
The state budget will be changed to 1/12 Budget.  This means that the budget will be from month to 
month (at least through August).  There is a meeting tomorrow to discuss state budget. 
 
There have been discussions about Part-Time staff.  A decision will be made as to whether there will be 
lay-offs. 
 
DCE Negotiations 
The team is creating a survey.  They have done a Pilot survey and are correcting technical issues.  The 
survey should take about 15 minutes to complete and can be done on I-phones.  The survey will be 
available before the end of the semester.   
 
MCCC Delegate Assembly – Meeting moved to Tuesday, May 26, 2020 at 12:00, via Zoom. 
Important meeting.  Several issues will be voted on.   

- Dues increase 
- Budget for next year 
- By-law change that would take place in two years to remove Treasurer position and combine 

duties with office duties and add an internal Budget Director.   
- CCCCA can have 12 delegates.  Eight members have signed up.  

Anyone else wanting to attend should contact President, Claudine Barnes 
 
Approval of 20/21 CCCCA Budges – the budget was presented as level funded for the upcoming year.  
After discussion, it was voted on and approved to increase the budget line item of Campus Meetings to 
include lunch for the Fall General Meeting and the Spring General Meeting. 
 
Election Results – All officers remain the same.  All officers are back for next year.  No one came forward 
to run against existing officers.  President, Claudine Barnes, asked members to consider holding offices.  
It would be welcome to rotate officers holding the positions to give those who have done it for many 
years a break. 
 
Summer Courses - Summer classes will be held remotely during the summer.  If classes are cancelled 
due to low enrollment, those with less seniority will not teach.  
 



Fall Courses – Fall classes will be held on-line, remotely, and hybrid.  Only very few limited classes with 
labs will be held as hybrid.   On-line courses require development and compensation for the 
development.  It has not yet been determined the amount of funding that will be available for the 
development of on-line courses.   
 
Thank You – went out to all of the TLC and Wellness staff for all that is being done for Faculty, staff, and 
students.  Everyone has come together and “made CCCC feel more like a community”. 
 
Retirements – To all of those who will be retiring at the end of this academic year – “shoutout” for all of 
your dedication and years of service. 
 
Questions and Concerns – During these ever-changing times, if anyone has any questions or concerns 
that the Union can assist you with, please reach out by email to President, Claudine Barnes. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 4:53 pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, Mary Jenkins 

 
 
 


